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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Yuma (hello).  Dhawura nguna dhawura 
Ngunnawal (This is Ngunnawal country).  These 
words have been provided to the school through 
the Bell-Garner family as part of our journey 
towards preserving and learning local Ngunnawal 
language.  Working in consultation our plans are 
to develop an acknowledgement in Ngunnawal 
language that Namadgi School can use for 
assemblies and ceremonies as well as creating bi-
lingual signage throughout the school.  
Developing an awareness of Ngunnawal language 
and learning the language is an important 
milestone for our community as we look to 
preserve and build our understanding of our local 
history and culture.  I would also like to 
acknowledge all of our Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander families at Namadgi School who 
contribute to a vibrant and supportive community. I acknowledge their family histories and recognise the 
important role they play to preserving Indigenous culture in our community.  If you have contributions 
you can share with the school I would be appreciative of your input with this process and would be happy 
to meet. 
 

As we move into Term 3 we have many exciting plans on the go across the school to ensure we stay active 
and involved in delivering rich learning experiences and fun community engagement during this 
challenging time.  Whilst we are restricted in what we can deliver in relation to camps, assemblies and 
overnight excursions we are looking at what we can provide within the guidelines to keep enriching 
experiences and community engagement alive.  Our P&C have just wrapped up a cookie dough 
fundraiser, our High School legal studies class has a local excursion booked this week, our Year 10 
students are preparing for work experience placements and plans are underway for Book Week!  As well 
as continuing school-based activities such as Namadgi’s Got Talent and more recently planning for 
Primary and High School cross-country events through cohort classes the Namadgi Team is pushing ahead 
to keep our regular activities and programs as operational as possible in the current climate. 
 
 
 

Check out the new display Darrell has been working 
on in the Library. Keep an eye out for more 
information coming out about Book Week!  
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Recently I have fielded some emails in relation to the COVID testing centre that has opened up adjacent 
to the school.  I have also sought advice for traffic management plans and local impact assessments from 
the ACT Government.  I have forwarded the information received to families via the school messaging 
system and will continue to update our community as matters come to hand. 
 

Keep an eye out for our virtual assemblies being created each fortnight by staff and students.  The 
Primary and High School teams are taking turns to produce assemblies and it has been fantastic to see the 
student work, recognise student achievement and receive awards through this platform.  Whilst it is not 
the same as having them live it is the next best thing!    
 
This week the School Board and P&C meetings will be 
running, and whilst the P&C meeting will operate remotely, 
it is important we still connect and share information to 
advance school plans and supportive P&C events.  Thank you 
to all involved who add parental voice to our school 
decisions and plans and often join our meetings at the end of 
their own working day. 
I hope you have a great week ahead and I look forward to 
sharing our school events and celebrations as the term 
progresses.   
 

Thank you,  
Gareth Richards 
Principal 
 

2020 School Satisfaction & Climate Survey 
 

Each year, the Directorate surveys all parents, school staff and students in Years 4 to 12 about their 
satisfaction with public education. The 2020 School Satisfaction & Climate Survey will be available online 
from 10 to 31 August. 
 

The survey results will help us to continue to make quality informed decisions about how to improve our 
school. No personal identifying information will be provided to any school or college. 
 

For each child in their family who attends an ACT public school, parents will receive: 

• A letter about the student survey asking whether their child may participate during class 
time; and 

• An email about the parent survey, including a unique link to access the survey; parents 
who do not receive the email may contact EDUSurveys@act.gov.au to request a survey 
invitation. 

 

A shortened paper-version of the parent survey is also available in the following 12 languages: Arabic, 
Burmese, Chinese, Dari, Dinka, Farsi, Hindi, Karen, Korean, Mon, Urdu and Vietnamese; email 
EDUSurveys@act.gov.au to request a copy. 
 

For the results to reflect the opinions of our whole school community, we need as many parents, staff and 
students as possible to complete the survey. Your feedback is important, and we hope you will take part. 
 

For more information, visit: https://www.education.act.gov.au/public-school-life/school-satisfaction-and-
climate-survey 

mailto:EDUSurveys@act.gov.au
mailto:EDUSurveys@act.gov.au
https://www.education.act.gov.au/public-school-life/school-satisfaction-and-climate-survey
https://www.education.act.gov.au/public-school-life/school-satisfaction-and-climate-survey
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Welcome to semester 2 in the K,1,2 Kookaburra’s classroom.  We haven’t wasted any time so far and 
have already launched into lots of new programs and activities! This semester in our Integrated Unit we 
are learning all about Australia and our environment.  We are learning about different habitats, 
sustainability, gardening, First Nations People’s cultures, histories and perspectives and lots more! Each 
student will develop their own area of interest in this topic and see where our curiosity takes us. 
 
This semester also marks the beginning of year 2 Inclusion.  Our four year 2 students will begin visiting 
their mainstream collegues once a week, in order to make new friends, build independence and apply 
their social and emotional knowledge in a larger setting.  While the year 2’s are away, the remaining 
students are spending time working on targeted individual skills and interests such as reading aloud, 
greeting new people and creating art works. 
 
It’s shaping up to be a busy and exciting semester! 
 
Elissa Sharpe, Wendy Tipping, Priya Khanna 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The students have settled back into their routines and are excited to learn more 
about penguins in science. We have been learning about the different types of 
penguins, where they live, what they like to eat and many more facts. During 
literacy time, the students are learning about ‘Growth Mindset’ and how making 
mistakes helps us learn. We have been listening to ‘Little Penguin Learns to Fly’ and writing about 
persevering when things don’t go to plan. In maths, we are focussing on place value, time, money and 
multiplication. The class is excited to start inclusion. The Year 5’s will be participating in maths. The year 
4’s will be participating in Clubs and the year 3’s will be making cards. We continue to build our tennis 
skills with Mel and learn how to cook easy recipes. 
 
Just a friendly reminder: please could all students bring a water bottle and their communication books 
each day. 
 
Desiree, Ros and Mel. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:King_Penguins_at_Salisbury_Plain_(5719466981).jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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On the second last day of last term we ventured down the road to Hungry Jack's for an excursion. Some of 
the boys ate so many burgers they were close to making it into the Guinness book of records. It was a fun 
day out and we all had a Whopper of a time. 
 

In cooking class this term students are learning to cook dinner recipes. In week two, students cooked 
chicken nuggets and according to most, they were as good if not better than the ones we had to pay for 
at Hungry Jack’s. 
 

In the second week of this term the LSU had three new interactive whiteboards installed. It looks like a 
whole new level of teaching and learning experiences will be possible with these new devices and we are 
learning more each day about how to use them to their full potential. 
 

In Geography we are looking at geological changes and extreme weather events. A recent experiment saw 
students cut through hard-boiled eggs and compared what they saw to the layers of the Earth.  
 

In this Geography unit we are looking at the 2004 Asian tsunami and the 2011 Japanese earthquake along 
with other natural disasters that have happened in recent times. Students are also learning what to do in 
emergency type situations such as an earthquakes. 
 

We also have some exciting hands on miniature volcano experiments in the works, this ties in nicely with 
our Science unit where we are looking at how igneous, metamorphic and sedimentary rocks are formed. 
Fractions, decimals and percentages will be the focus in Maths this term along with measurement using 
metric units. By the end of this unit students will have a better understanding of how to use percentages 
in ‘real world’ situations such as price discounts in shops. 
 

In English students are gathering information about how to write short stories. The language features, 
images and vocabulary that are used by authors in short stories to present different ideas characters and 
events will be considered and students will be challenged to write a short story about a character that 
faces conflict. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

The LSU team:  Matt, Jen, Jeannette, Sam, Gai, Ryan and Lisa 
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Year 7 

English: Students are finishing their fantastic worlds unit before going onto life writing, which will 
culminate in an Alpha-biography based on their own life. 
 
Humanities: Students are looking at the water cycle in Australia and the effects of water on our economy 
and population. 
 
Year 8 
English: Students are currently doing their novel study, students may be reading Trash, Tomorrow when 
the war began or are working on fictional short story appreciation.  
 
Humanities: Students are studying landscapes and landforms. They are looking at how people live in 
different environments and how we can sustainably in these environments. Students will then move on to 
natural disasters. 
 
Year 9 
English: Students are studying Romeo and Juliet or The Twelfth Night. Students are performing short 
excerpts in class to get a feeling for the language and performance of Shakespeare. 
 
Humanities: Students are studying biomes and food security. Students are looking at how we use the 
environment in Australia to support our population and the economic impact of farming in Australia. 
Students will also visit the kitchen garden to investigate food production. 
 
Year 10  
English: Students are working on either To kill a mockingbird or Macbeth. They are examining characters 
and motivation, looking especially at devices the authors use to create character and plot. 
 
Humanities: Students are studying key challenges to human sustainability. Students will then go on to 
study human wellbeing and the challenges that humanity faces. 
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Change of Contact 
Details? 

 

Have you changed your email address or 
phone number? Has your family situation 

changed? 
 

Please remember to let the front office know 
immediately if your contact details change. 

 
In the event of an emergency with your 

children at Namadgi School, it’s critical that 
our records are up to date so that we can 

reach you quickly. 
 

Please contact front office staff to check 
details and make changes. 

6142 0900 
info@namadgi.act.edu.au 

Finance News 
 

At Namadgi School, we deeply appreciate the 
valuable support of our school community. 

Your voluntary contributions made each year 
enable us to provide an enriched learning 

environment for all of our children. 
Information on various ways of paying your 

Voluntary Contributions. Eg: QuickWeb (is an 
online payment service which will enable 

families/communities to make payment via a 
secure portal on your school’s website 

www.namadgi.act.edu.au) OR 
Visa/MasterCard credit or debit card (Bank: 

Westpac, A/C Name: Namadgi School 
Management Account, BSB: 032777, Account 

Number: 001690). 
Please remember we also accept cash, 

cheque, credit card and EFTPOS payments 
through the Front Office. 

 

If your child is sick 
 

Please phone 6142 0900 and leave a message 
or email info@namadgi.act.edu.au  

 

Students will still need a written note from 
parents to explain the absence on return to 

school. 

Namadgi School Uniform Shop 
 

The Namadgi School uniform shop is up and 
running again this year, with new and second 

hand uniforms available. The uniform shop will 
be open  

 
Tuesdays 8:30-9:15am 
Thursdays 2:45-3:30pm 

Keep up to date! 
 

Like us on Facebook or Follow us on Twitter to keep 
up to date with event reminders, and pictures of what 

students are up to at school. 

http://www.namadgi.act.edu.au/
mailto:info@namadgi.act.edu.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjJvfmEqP_RAhWJabwKHdPdBg4QjRwIBw&url=http://jigsawbury.org.uk.gridhosted.co.uk/?p=776&bvm=bv.146496531,bs.2,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNFEbWuGW9uVPbp4UDrofIBUqXrZ8Q&ust=1486602495733675

